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THE HARROW HILL TRUST 
Caring for the heritage of the Hill and its future 

 
Planning Department 
Harrow Council 
Civic Centre, Station Road 
Harrow  
HA1 2UY    
 
 

Via email to: planning.applications@harrow.gov.uk    
        cc Ward councillors        

RE: P/0643/22 The Castle Pub  
 
Dear Fergus Freeney 
 
We wish to raise the following objections to the proposed development.  
 
The design of the handrails is very poor with a cheap industrial feel which together with the 
brutish concrete steps detract from the Listed building.  
 
We are also concerned for the privacy of neighbours should the public be allowed to use the steps.  
 
There has been a missed opportunity to work with neighbours on a planting scheme and noise 
mitigation for this complete development including this application, especially with the heavy tree 
pruning undertaken despite assurances to the contrary.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Paul Catherall 
 
Paul Catherall 
Chair, Harrow Hill Trust Planning Committee 

Holm Oak 
Mount Park Avenue 
Harrow on the Hill 
HA1 3JN 
pcatherall@hotmail.com 
   
11 May 2022 


